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The Curlew   
The newsletter of the Lower Columbia  

Basin Audubon Society 
 

Upcoming Events: 

For more information see 
www.lcbas.org 

 

June 21 @ 5:30 PM:  End-of-the-
year membership meeting and potluck 
at Leslie Groves Park, Shelter #2.   

Bateman Island First Saturday 
Birdwalk is on summer hiatus 
and will resume in September 

 

Other Events:   

For upcoming meetings and walks 
with the Columbia Basin Chapter 
of the WA Native Plant Society:  
https://www.cbwnps.org/  

 
 

 
Thank you to everyone who 

voted for the slate of officers / 

committee chairs! 

Congratulations to the new 

2022/2023 board (see page 5). 

If you or anyone you know 

would like to volunteer to help 

with LCBAS, we have open 

slots still for Education / Jr 

Audubon, Programs,  

Membership, and Publicity.  

Please contact continuing 

President Sheri Whitfield for 

more information!  
President@LCBAS.org or (435) 

817-2750  

 
LCBAS is on summer hiatus 
until September, 2022.  
Have a great summer! 

 

Avian Influenza in Washington State: 

As many have already heard, there is an outbreak of Avian Influenza, 
and ducks/geese sick and dying in Columbia Park (and other areas).  
Raptors are also effected. Please avoid coming in contact with these 
birds, and do not take them to rescue or a veterinary hospital.   

State officials are asking people who encounter sick or dead wild birds 
to alert WDFW using the agencyôs reporting tool:   
https://survey123.arcgis.com/share/
a384e90f69744f2e846135a9ce80027f 
 
Read the most recent press release for more information on both wild 
and domestic birds which may be infected: 

https://doh.wa.gov/newsroom/state-officials-caution-
against-touching-sick-or-dead-wild-birds 

 

LCBAS Annual Potluck Picnic 
 

Tuesday, June 21st, 2022, 5:30 PM.   
Leslie Groves North Park, Picnic Shelter #2,  

Park Street Entrance, Richland 
 

Come and renew old acquaintances and meet new friends. Please 
note that this is the third Tuesday of June, and not the fourth. 
 
People will start gathering around 5:30 PM, and the potluck picnic will 
start at 6:00 PM.  We invite all to participate in the potluck if youôre 
comfortable with sharing food. Or please bring your own meal and 
skip potluck, but  
enjoy the company!   
 
Please bring a main dish, dessert or side to share, if youôre participat-
ing in the potluck, and your own utensils and plates.  Drinking water 
will be provided. Donôt forget a lawn chair.  Weôd love to enjoy your 
company! 
 
This is a great way to usher in the summer break in LCBAS activities, 
see old friends, say goodbye to last yearôs board members, and wel-
come next yearôs board members. 
 
Directions: In Richland, take George Washington Way to Newcomer 
Ave., and turn right, toward the river.  Then turn north onto Harris 
Ave., and then east on Park St. towards the river.  This is the Park St. 
entrance.  Picnic Shelter #2 is on the left side of the parking area, 
beyond the playground.   
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Bateman Island Bird Walk  
June 4, 2022 

 

By Sheri Whitfield 

 

The Bateman Island Bird Walk was on June 4 and about 

10 birders were in attendance. Together, 33 species 

were identified despite the wet and windy conditions. A 

few new birders joined the walk and mentioned they had 

an amazing time looking at the different birds.  

 

Hundreds of swallows, TREE, VIOLET-GREEN, BANK, 

BARN, CLIFF and NORTHERN ROUGH-WINGED, were 

present throughout the walk, continually capturing flying 

insects. By the waterôs edge we watched CASPIAN and 

FORSTERôS terns, AMERICAN WHITE PELICANS, 

CANADA geese, and several CLARKôS AND WESTERN 

grebes.  

 

YELLOW warblers, BULLOCKôS orioles, BLACK-
HEADED Grosbeaks, a WARBLING vireo, and even a 
RING-NECKED pheasant were found during the walk. A 
few of us were lucky enough to see a pair of KILLDEER. 
One sat on the nest while the other attempted to distract 
us with a broken wing display.  
 
Additionally, EASTERN kingbirds were hunting, while 
SONG sparrows, GRAY catbirds, and  
YELLOW-BREASTED chats entertained us with their 
amazing songs. 
 

The Bateman Island Bird Walk is now on summer 
hiatus.  Organized bird walks will resume on  
September 3 at 8:00 AM.  Meet at Wye Park at 7:45 
to sign in.  See you then! 
 
 

Eastern Kingbird 

Photo by Philip Bartley 

 

Local Event at McNary NWR! 

https://www.friendsofmcrwr.org/events.html  

for more information. 

National Audubon  

Society Subscribers 
 

New members of the National Audubon Society receive 

a complimentary three-month subscription to the  

Curlew, the newsletter of the Lower Columbia Basin 

Audubon Society (LCBAS). After the first three months, 

the complimentary issues end.   

 

We would like to encourage  National Audubon  

members to consider joining LCBAS and get involved in 

all we have to offer in your local areaðten months per 

year of meetings, Curlew newsletters, outreach and 

education, and bird walks and field trips!  Joining 

LCBAS is fast, easy, and secure at our website:   

http://lcbas.org/JoinLCBAS.html 

Two young Great-horned owlets observed during  

an LCBAS bird walk this year. 

Photo by Charlene Burge 


